WARNING - IPDirector 7.70

From IPDirector 7.30 software version is not available on the Download Area anymore.
Some mandatory actions must be performed on your system as part of the upgrade process.
Please contact your EVS Account manager to discuss the steps required as part of the upgrade, and how to obtain the software.

Licensing — IPAccess license not supported anymore :

From version 7.30 of IPDirector new license codes have to be used.

It is mandatory to convert the existing IPAccess licenses to the new license codes based on the repartition of the applications used on your setup.
=> Please get in touch with your account manager representative before upgrading your IPDirector setup to identify the license conversion required

Mandatory “Before” install / upgrade - Launch specific installer :

From version 7.20 of IPDirector, the .NET462 and SHA256 (used for certificate verification) must be installed prior to installing or upgrading the
IPDirector.

The .NET 4.6.2 install will force an automatic restart of the machine.

Mandatory “After” install / upgrade — Reconfigure Nealine / IPDrive / Thumbnail:

From version 7.20 of IPDirector, the “Backup to Nearline / IP Drive”, “Restore (from Nearline / IP Drive) to XT” and “Thumbnails and grabs creation” are no
longer managed by XML units.

XML Units are dropped from Nearline, IPDrive, and Thumbnail configuration during the upgrade. XML Units remain used in Target configuration (Target V1
configured in Remote Installer)

All Nearlines, IPDrives and Thumbnail configuration has to be done after the upgrade (use of Xsquare Templates).

=V5



